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April 29, 2022 

 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Cheyenne Sports Complex Parking Lot and Walkway Restoration 

Project in fiscal year 2023. 

 

The entity to receive funding for this project is City of North Las Vegas at 2250 Las Vegas Blvd. North, 

Suite 900, North Las Vegas, Nevada 89030. 

 

The Cheyenne Sports Complex has historically been the center of recreation programming for the 

surrounding community which has a large minority population and is underserved both in recreational 

opportunities and facilities. Both parking lots and pedestrian access walkway to the sports field are in 

serious disrepair due to their age and heavy usage. Repaving both the parking lots and access walkway 

will increase safety and ease of access to these recreational facilities. The asphalt is heavily cracked 

throughout and the lots are in such bad condition that a new top coat will not fix the problem. The 

asphalt must be ripped off and replaced with a new one because this issue is a walking hazard for local 

families as well as pedestrian sports players. 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 
Congressman Steven Horsford 

4th District, Nevada 


